
Good evening, 
I hope you are all well in the province of Somerset. 
  
My name is Ben Maffei from the province of Worcestershire. 
  
I hope you don’t mind me emailing you directly but I recently attended an event in your 
beautiful province and wanted to express my thanks and gratitude for such a great day out.  
 
I recently met Rob Collins of the Adair Club whilst on a fraternal visit at Severn Lodge, Nailsea. 
Rob and I have much in common as I am heavily involved with our young and new masons club 
in Worcestershire called the Cubit Club. 
  
Rob extended an invite to myself and the brethren of Worcestershire to attend a clay shooting 
event on Sat 19th Aug arranged by himself and the brethren of the Adair Club. 4 brethren from 
Worcestershire set off on Saturday morning and had a truly wonderful time amongst the 
brethren of the Adair Club. We haven’t stopped talking about it since. 
  
I just wanted to let you know that the brethren of Somerset who attended the event made the 4 
of us from Worcestershire feel welcome from the very first minute we walked in. As the events 
coordinator of the Cubit Club I know it isn’t easy to put on events that please everybody and 
also run smoothly so I just wanted to express my thanks for doing just that!  
  
Please pass on my thanks to the brethren of the Adair Club and especially to Bro Rob Collins for 
all the hard work and for making it such a fun day out.  
 
I truly hope that we have laid the foundations to build up a special relationship between the 
Adair Club and the Cubit Club and I hope we can support each other at many fun events in the 
future. 
  
I think the Light Blues of Somerset are doing a wonderful job and I look forward to visiting the 
province again soon. 
 Thank you for taking the time to read my email and I hope to see you all soon. 
  
Sincerely and Fraternally 
Ben Maffei 
Master of Severn Lodge 5583 
 

 

hƩps://www.worcestershirefreemasons.com/social-groups  


